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Dates for your Diaries ….

Please note that these dates are correct at the time of this newsletter but changes may arise due to unforeseen circumstance. We will however keep you updated of all calendar dates throughout the year. Please also check your child’s Home/School Diary as these also contain further information regarding events for your child’s class and the school website.
Term 1

August

· Monday 13th August In-Service Day

· Tuesday 14th August Term 1 Starts
· Wednesday 22nd August P1 Parents Lunch 11.50am

· Wednesday 22nd August Southie Parents Meeting 6.30pm

· Monday 27th August P1 Pupils Full Days Commence

· Monday 27th August M&M Productions Alice in Wonderland

· Thursday 30th August P1 Photographs

September
· Tuesday 4th September P2 and P3 Montrose Library Visit 2-3pm

· Sunday 9th September Opening of Rue de Luzarches 11.00am P6,P7 Pupils to take part in the opening ceremony

· Tuesday 11th September P7 Safe Angus Event

· Wednesday 12th September P1 Parents Invited to Welcome Assembly 2pm

· Wednesday 12th September Nursery Parent Forum 1

· Friday 14th September “Resilience” film screening 1.45 - 3.00

· Monday 17th September P6 and P7 Tennis Competition, Montrose Tennis Club, 4-6pm

· Tuesday 18th September Meet the Teacher Evening Treasure Hunt, all parents invited 5-6pm

· Wednesday 19th September Southie Parents AGM 6.30pm
· Friday 21st September Nursery Stay and Play – both sessions

· Monday 24th September P4 and P5 Tennis Competition, Montrose Tennis Club, 4-6pm
· Thursday 27th September P4 Sports Hub Festival, Union Park Montrose 10-2pm

· Friday 28th September P5-P7 Football League Round 1, Links Park 1-3pm

· Friday 28th September End of Term School closes at 3.20pm

Term 2
October
· Monday 15th October Term 2 Begins

· Thursday 18th October P6 and P7 Rugby Competition, Union Park 4-5.30pm

· Tuesday 23rd October P5,6,7 Fun in Athletics, Montrose Sports Centre 10-12pm

· Tuesday 23rd October SPCA visit to the school

· Friday 26th October Nursery Stay and Play – both sessions

· Monday 29th October P5,6,7 Girls Dodgeball Tournament, Montrose Academy 4-5.30pm

· Tuesday 30th October Southie Parents Halloween Disco P1-3 6.00-7.00pm, P4-7 7.15pm-8.30pm

· Wednesday 31st October Nursery Halloween Parties

November

· Friday 2nd November P4 Class Assembly, P4 Parents invited 2.30pm

· Wednesday 14th November Nursery Parent Forum 2

· Wednesday 14th November Parents Evening 6-8pm

· Thursday 15th November Parents Evening 4-6pm

· Friday 16th November Flu Immunisations in School

· Tuesday 20th November P2 Festival Montrose Sports Centre 10-2pm

· Friday 23rd November Nursery Stay and Play

· Friday 23rd P3 November LPCT Numeracy Trail 9.45am-2.00pm

· Tuesday 27th November Southesk’s Learning Afternoon, All parents invited 1.45pm-3.00pm

· Wednesday 28th November In-Service Day 2 School closed to pupils

· Thursday 29th November In-Service Day 3 School closed to pupils

· Friday 30th November Holiday School Closed

December

· Friday 7th December P5,6,7 Football League Round 2 Links Park 1-3pm

· Monday 10th – Friday December 14th Christmas Party Week

· Friday 14th December Nursery  Nativity

· Tuesday 18th December Christmas Concert Rehearsal Montrose Town Hall 1.00pm, Early school Lunch
· Tuesday 18th December Christmas Concert Montrose Town Hall 6.00pm

· Wednesday 19th December Nursery Santa Visit

· Thursday 20th December End of Term Church Service, St Marys and St Peters 10.00am

· Friday 21st December Nursery Stay and Play

· Friday 21st December Last Day of Term. School finishes at 3.00pm

Term 3
January

· Monday 7th January Term 3 Begins

· Wednesday 16th P5,P6,P7 January Montrose Netball Festival, Lochside PS 4.00pm-5.00pm TBC
· Wednesday 23rd January Nursery Parent Forum 3

· Friday 25th January Nursery Burns Party – both sessions

· Friday 25th January Burns Poetry Final In School

· Friday 25th P6 January Class Assembly P6 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Wednesday 30th January P5,P6,P7 Basketball Festival, Montrose Sports Centre 4.00-5.30pm TBC
February
· Friday 8th February P2 Class Assembly P2 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Wednesday 13th February Family  Bingo Night 6.00pm

· Friday 15th February Nursery Stay and Play

· Thursday 21st February In-Service Day 4 School Closed to Pupils

· Friday 22nd February Holiday School Closed 

· Monday 25th February Holiday School Closed

· Tuesday 26th February P7 Rotary Quiz

· Wednesday 27th February P6 LPCT Environmental Trail 9.45am-2.00pm

· Thursday 28th February P5.P6,P7 Fairtrade Football Tournament Links Park 10.00am-12.00pm

· Thursday 28th February P5 Swimming Block Begins 2.10pm-3.00pm

March

· Friday 1st March P5 Class Assembly, P5 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Tuesday 5th March S Factor Final 6.00pm Start

· Thursday 7th March World Book Day Celebrations in School

· Thursday 7th March P4,P5,P6,P7 Scottish Country Dance Festival, Montrose Academy 10.00am-12.00pm TBC
· Friday 8th P6,P7 March Cross Country Festival, Broomfield 1.45pm-3.00pm

· Friday 8th P3 March Class Assembly, P3 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Wednesday 13th March Parents Evening 4.00pm-6.00pm

· Thursday 14th March Parents Evening 4.00pm-6.00pm

· Friday 15th March P7 LPCT Science Trail 9.45am-2.00pm

· Tuesday 19th March P6,P7 Angus Cross Country, Monikie Country Park 10.00am-12.00pm

· Friday 22nd March P5,P6,P7 Foorball League Round 3 Links Park 1.00pm-3.00pm

· Monday 25th March P3 Tennis Festival, Montrose Tennis Club (Time to be arranged)

· Friday 29th March Nursery Stay and Play

April

· Friday 5th April End of Term School Closes at 3.20pm

· Monday 22nd April Holiday School Closed

Term 4
April

· Tuesday 23rd April Term 4 Begins

· Tuesday 30th April P6,P7 Primary Relays, Arbroath High School 10.00am-1.00pm

May

· Wednesday 1st May Nursery Parent Forum 4

· Wednesday 1st May P7 Dalguise Parent Information Evening 6.00pm

· Thursday 2nd May Learning Afternoon 2 Parents Invited 1.45pm-3.00pm

· Monday 6th May Holiday School Closed

· Friday 10th May P2/3 Class Assembly, P2/3 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Monday 13th May P3 Tennis Competition, Montrose Tennis Club,4.00pm-6.00pm

· Friday 17th May P1 Class Assembly, P1 Parents Invited 2.30pm

· Monday 27th May In-Service Day 5, School Closed to Pupils

· Wednesday 29th May Sports Day 10.00am

· Friday 31st May Pupil Reports Issued to Parents

· Friday 31st May Nursery Stay and Play

June
· Wednesday 5th June P4 Golf Trail, Montrose Golf Links, 9.45am-2.00pm

· Wednesday 5th June Nursery Sports

· Friday 7th June P7 Leave for Dalguise (am)

· Friday 7th June P1 LPCT Health Trail 9.45am-2.00pm

· Sunday 9th June P7 Return from Dalguise (pm)

· Thursday 13th June P5,P6,P7 Montrose Football League Final, Links Park 4.00pm-6.00pm

· Friday 14th June Whole School Celebration: Garden Party and BBQ (Time to be confirmed)

· Monday 17th June Nursery Trip this week TBC
· Thursday 20th June P5 Final Swimming Session

· Friday 21st June P7 End of Year Ball 6.30pm for 7.00pm
· Thursday 27th June Nursery Graduation 

· Thursday 27th June End of Term Church Service 10.00am TBC
· Friday 28th June P7 Leavers Assembly, P7 Parents Invited 1.45pm

· Friday 28th June Term Ends School Closes at 3.00pm












Staffing


We are delighted to have welcomed to our staff Mrs Barbara Mackay this session who is class teacher for Primary 3. We also welcome back Mrs Emma Lawson from maternity leave.


We have also had a few staff members leave us before the summer and we said goodbye to Miss Bronte Doig our Senior Clerical Officer and Paula Aitken who also worked in our school office. Miss Kerry Campbell and Miss Katie Fraser left to take up teaching positions elsewhere as did Mrs Jess Carter.


We wish them all well in their new positions.





This term we will be saying a fond farewell to Mrs Linda Caird who has played a hugely important role in our nurture provision across the school. She will be greatly missed.





We are currently in the process of recruiting for a Senior Clerical Officer for our school office.











Welcome Back


It has been lovely to welcome both old and new staff, pupils and families to our school this term. A very special welcome to our Primary 1 pupils who are all settling in well, and are enjoying being part of our school.  I am looking forward to this session as Head Teacher along with all of the staff here at Southesk and am sure it will be a busy and successful year full of new and exciting challenges.











School Uniform


We really are proud of our school and its uniform and would ask for your support in ensuring that school uniform is worn. This can be purchased from the online shop at www.schoolwearmadeeasy.com








Open Evening: Meet the Teacher


We would like to invite Parents/Carers along with your children to our Meet the Teacher open evening on Tuesday 18th September from 5.00pm-6.00pm. This will be a very informal evening where we invite you and your children to take part in a letter hunt around the school  finishing in your child’s class so that your child can show you their classroom and introduce you to their teacher.


Myself and Mrs Denyer will also be available to chat to on that evening and if we have not met you yet please come and introduce yourself and say hello.


Coffee and Teas will be available in the Family Learning Lounge throughout the hour.


We look forward to welcoming you all then.





School Gates and Playground


Can I please ask for your help in ensuring that when you enter and exit the playground from the gate on Hill Place that you close the school gate behind you.  Can I also ask that you leave the entrance to that gate, the playground gate and the gate to the P1/Nursery clear at the beginning and end of the day so that children can move safely without having to move through a crowd as for some pupils this can be very daunting. To ensure the safety of all pupils no adults should enter the main playground at any time. If you wish to wait and watch your child come into the school, can you please do so from the safety of the pavement outside the main school gate or if you wish to remain in the entrance space then we ask you to move to the perimeter fence to allow for the space to be clear for the children to move through safely, as for some children walking through a busy space can be daunting and upsetting for them. We thank you for your support with this. 





Home School Daily Communication Books


We are carrying on our Home School Communication Books in school again this year. Please look out for them in your child’s school bag.


Thank you in anticipation of your support as this system works with greater success when we are supported by you as Parents and Carers.








School Lunches and Online Payments


We hope you are all becoming more familiar with the online payment system and are finding it a positive change. It is vital that all parents from P1-P7 are logged in to this system and have created an account. Please contact the school office should you need any assistance with this.


I would ask that you check your account balance regularly. For accounts which are sitting with arrears we will have to request that you provide a pack lunch for your child or that they go home for their lunch until the arrears are paid. We will send out reminders to you if your account does not have the funds to pay for the ordered meals. Thank you for your assistance with this and if you should need any support with this matter please contact the school to discuss this.





Southie Parents


Southie Parents will be holding their AGM on Wednesday 19th September at 6.30pm. I would encourage you to attend and find out how you can support the school as a member of the parent body. Follow them on Facebook for upcoming events and information. 


They are busy currently planning events in the school and would like to invite all children to a Halloween Disco on:


Tuesday 30th October 2018: P1-P3 6.00pm-7.00pm P4-P7 7.15pm-8.30pm. Jiving Jim will be providing the music - there will be more details to follow.

















School Website


The school has a new website which was launched last year. You will find a lot of useful information on the website alongside a calendar of events. Please have a look and if there is additional information you would like to see on it then let us know.


www.southesk.angus.sch.uk





School Twitter Account


If you don’t already do so then I would like to invite you to follow the school on Twitter.


Each class regularly tweets about their learning and achievements and the school posts reminders of events and other relevant information.


It is a great way to be involved with your child’s learning and the life of the school.








2018 2019 School Fund Update


Current Balance: £48.57


Income:    £0                                 Outgoing: £699.00


Since returning to school this session the school has used the School Fund to pay £699.00 to have M&M Productions visit the school to perform ‘Alice in Wonderland’ for the children. All School Fund incomes and outgoings will be shared with you as parents and carers through each newsletter and discussed at each Southie Parents Meeting. We will be planning events throughout the year to top up our current balance.








Celebrating Success


At Southesk we love nothing more than celebrating the successes of your children. Every Tuesday we share these celebrations in our Assembly so if there are any achievements at home that we could share too then please let us know through your child’s home/school diary.





Communication from School: Use of Emails


This session we will be reducing the number of text messages that we send from the school office. In light of the costs involved in sending text messages we are keen to ensure that the overall yearly bill is kept as low as we can.


In line with being a Green Flag Eco School we will therefore be introducing email communication after the October holidays. All whole school information will be sent as emails to you as parents and carers.


It is of huge importance that you please ensure you have updated your email address with the school office. We thank you for your support and help with this.





Open Door Policy


At Southesk we operate an ‘open door policy’ which means a member of the Senior Leadership Team will be happy to meet and chat with you about any concerns or issues that you or your child may have as soon as we possibly can. Please pop in to the office and we will be happy to see you then or if we are unavailable arrange a convenient time to meet with you. 


If you wish to speak to your child’s teacher please contact the school office to arrange an appointment at the end of the day, as during the hours of the school day their main role is to teach and support your child in the class.


We as a staff and school ensure that we all demonstrate our values of being welcoming and nurturing and are professional in our role supporting you and your children. We do therefore ask in return that when meeting and speaking with us you do so politely and with respect, be patient as we will do all we can to see and respond to you as soon as we can and not use aggressive behaviour or inappropriate language towards us as this will not be tolerated. We as a staff are fully committed to working alongside you and to help you and your family with any concerns you may have and will do so in a calm, caring and solution focussed manner.























School Absences


Can I please remind you if your child is going to be absent from school to contact the school office on or before 9.00am to let us know. 


It is school policy from a safety and child protection point of view that we are made aware of absences so that we know that your children are safe and accounted for.








Parking Outside of the School





If you are parking outside the school grounds please adhere to not parking on the yellow lines to ensure the children can cross the road safely and a polite reminder that the school car park is for staff use only. Our Junior Road Safety Officers who are supported by the local police will be out and about within our school grounds to monitor the traffic around the school and will highlight any concerns they have.








PEF Funding 2018-2019 – NEW Solutions


Please see below information from NEW Solutions. Southesk have chosen to use PEF funding in collaboration with NEW Solutions to provide mental health and wellbeing awareness and intervention for our pupils. 


Below is an extract from their information leaflet. Should you wish a full copy of this leaftet, please just ask at the school office. The NEW Solutions team will also be available on our Meet the Teacher evening on Tuesday 18th September 


Parent/Carer Information


NEW Solutions will be working in partnership with Southesk Primary school from August 2018 - June 2020, focussing on mental health, wellbeing and resilience. We feel excited and very privileged to be working alongside school staff that are committed to the children and families of Montrose. 


NEW Solutions are a team of experienced staff from a range of professional backgrounds who are committed to promoting resilience and wellbeing in children, young people and families. We will develop a programme of staff training, consultation, therapeutic intervention and community events to support this within Southesk Primary School.


1 in 10 young people will experience a mental health problem. Anxiety, depression, self-harm and eating disorders are examples of common mental health problems. Mental health problems can happen to anyone. Recovery is possible and getting help early is the key. 


This year in Southesk we are addressing the topic of mental health and wellbeing with our pupils and families. We want to show pupils that everyone has mental health just as we all have physical health and encourage that talking about either ought to be an everyday and ordinary occurrence. 


Working in partnership with Southesk Primary, we are striving to support school to further work towards becoming more mental health and wellbeing friendly and want to ensure that everyone feels comfortable to ask for the support that they need at an early stage. 


Talking about mental health and wellbeing with your child might feel like a tricky topic. But conversations about it come in many forms. NEW Solutions will provide follow up resources for families to compliment what we are using in school. We would value any feedback or comments to help us continue to improve these resources. 


Training and Workshops


NEW Solutions will deliver a programme of training on mental health and wellbeing for staff in schools and offer parent/carer sessions in cooperation with school management teams. We will also deliver pupil workshops on mental health and wellbeing as agreed with class teachers. 











Consultation 


NEW Solutions team will provide a health and wellbeing consultation service to teaching staff that are supporting children in school to reach their potential.


Therapeutic Intervention


NEW Solutions can provide a range of therapeutic skills to support parents, groups and individual children to talk about the difficulties they are facing. All individual or group therapeutic work will only be undertaken with consent from the child’s parent/carer. We will encourage parent/carer inclusion in the therapeutic process as appropriate.


Community Events


NEW Solutions will encourage family involvement in aspects of mental health and wellbeing programmes and events in school. We will encourage children to develop their resilience by sharing their leaning with those whom they live with and spend time with. We will do this through fun and educational events where families and friends can learn and grow together in a safe and supported environment. 


We very much look forward to meeting you over the coming months and developing the services that we want to provide for the children and families who live and learn within the Southesk catchment area. 


Gail Penman and Laura Craddock


Directors – NEW Solutions























Change of School Number


Please note that after October holidays the school phone number will be changing. It will now be:


Southesk Primary School: 01674 907535








As always please do not hesitate to get in touch with myself or Mrs Denyer should you have any concerns, queries or ideas for improving our school.


Kind regards


Ms Sara Morgan


Head Teacher


Southesk Primary School


Sara Morgan, Head Teacher, Southesk Primary School, Hill Place, 


Montrose DD10 8BP                    


 Tel: 01674 662655  


Email:  s.morgan@angusschools.org.uk

















